
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES
FAMILY SERVICE

Welcome and announcements: Florence Allen
Introit: Kent Azares

Call to worship: SDAH 10 (1st Verse)
- Come Christians Join to Sing

Invocation: Florence Allen
Opening Hymn: Light of The World
Tithes and off erings: Florence Allen

Children’s story: Cecilia Davison
Ministry in Music: When the Prodigal Comes Home 

- Azares Trio
Scripture Reading: John 9: 1-7 (NIV)

- Naomi Shepley
Family prayer: Caroline Perry

Sermon: “To See or Not To See”
- Pastor James Shepley
Closing Hymn: SDAH 326

- Open My Eyes That I May See
Benediction: Pastor James Shepley

Postlude: Kent Azares

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM
Announcements and Welcome - Sheilla

Opening Prayer - Sheilla
Praise Songs

Off ering and Prayer - Roy
Childrens Story - Sheilla

Family Prayer - Helia
Scripture reading: Psalm 46  - Lisa

Sermon “True Faith” - Pastor Terry Messenger
Praise Song

Final Prayer - Pastor Terry

Welcome – Eliam Arias
Opening Hymn – 099 – God Will Take Care of You
Opening prayer – Gabriel Colins
Mission Spotlight
Lesson separation – Gabriel Colins
Lesson Study
Off ertory & Closing Prayer – Matthew
Hymn ‘12 Joyful Joyful We Adore Thee’

Dear friends, since God so loved us, we 
also ought to love one another.

1 John 4:11 (NIV)

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY
jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org

CHURCH CLERK - MICHELE THOMPSON

michele3tommo@gmail.com

BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM
email: jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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UPCOMING PREACHERS (FAMILY SERVICE)
May 18 - Pastor T Messenger
May 25 - Dr Z Nengomasha (Programmes and 
Planning Director at ADRA International)

UPCOMING PREACHERS (PARALLEL)
May 18 - Pastor J Shepley

To receive the full announcement details, sign up for the 
church eBulletin in our website.



BADMINTON CLUB: at the Stanborough Secondary 
School gym. Starts at 5:30pm, finishing around 
7:30pm. All abilities welcome. Any questions, please 
contact Arto Keshishian.

NEWSTART PROGRAM continues with a focus on 
sunlight. In the UK from late March/early April to 
the end of September, most of us, should be able 
to make all the vitamin D we need from sunlight. 
Experts recommend 10 to 15 minutes of daily sun 
exposure for people who have lighter skin and 25 to 
40 minutes for those with darker skin.
To learn more and read this message in full check 
the church website. Any questions, please contact 
your Health Ministries Team (caz@mendel-it.co.uk).

On behalf of myself and my family, I want to extend 
our heartfelt gratitude for the overwhelming support 
and love you’ve shown us during this incredibly 
difficult time. Losing our father and husband, Fela 
Bright, has been an immense challenge, but your 
presence, prayers, and kind gestures have provided 
us with the strength and comfort we needed to 
navigate through this journey of grief.
The burial ceremony, by the grace of God, went 
smoothly, and we found solace in the fellowship and 
support of our church community. As we continue to 
navigate life without him, we ask for your continued 
prayers and support. Your unwavering faith and 
compassion have been a source of light in our 
darkest moments, and we are deeply grateful for 
your presence in our lives.
May God bless each and every one of you abundantly, 
and may He continue to guide us as we rebuild and 
carry on.
With sincere appreciation and warm regards, 
Jackson Bright

Monique and her daughter are seeking a single 
SDA female to share an independent flat located at 
Stanborough Secondary School.  Newly refurbished 
spacious apartment. For further information please 
contact Monique on 07444664592

ANNOUNCEMENTS

BLUEBELL WALK, Ashridge Park, 3pm, 11th  May. 
The SPC Social Committee have arranged for a 
walk in Ashridge Park (not Whippendell Woods as 
previously advertised) at 3pm, weather permitting. 
Meeting by the monument. Free parking is available. 
The Cedar Sycamore room is available to all who 
wish to bring their lunch before the walk. Please 
contact Helen for details on 07930416311
The entrance to Monument Drive and the Estate 
Visitor Centre is off the B4506 between Berkhamsted 
and Dagnall. Sat Nav: HP41LT

DISCIPLESHIP/NURTURING CLASSES have began 
for those who have been baptised over the past 
three years. These sessions will seek to build up 
and solidify faith in the Lord Jesus Christ. They are 
being held every Friday 7:30pm via Zoom.If you are 
interested please speak to one of the pastoral team. 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT PRAYER MEETING is taking 
place in the Sanctuary. The Zoom facility will still be 
available. Meeting ID: 721 857 1482; Passcode: pray3r

WEEKLY MEN’S Ministry Prayer meeting from 9pm on 
Tuesdays. Zoom ID: 519 552 6863 & Passcode: Pray3r

You can place private PRAYER REQUESTS in the Prayer 
Box or via email: STANBOROUGHPRAYS@GMAIL.COM

WOMEN MINISTRY NOTES
- Weekly prayer meeting on Zoom on Fridays at 6pm. 
ID: 831 0985 5836  Passcode: Fprayer.
- On the second Sabbath of the month, Women 
Ministry and Prayer Ministry will hold a prayer 
meeting from 3.00-5.00pm 

NAOMI PHILLIPS (nee Burgess) will be swimming, 
cycling and running her first ever triathlon in memory 
of her beloved Papa, Roy Burgess. If you wish to 
sponsor her, please visit her Just Giving page here: 
justgiving.com/page/naomitriesforpapa 

LET’S TALK ABOUT JESUS. We meet on the First 
and Third Tuesday at 2pm. Everyone is welcome.

JOIN US FOR A CHILDREN’S CONCERT in support 
of ADRA-UK’s Education Project on Saturday, 11th 
of May at 7:30 PM. This concert will feature sacred 
music played by over 40 talented children in various 
ensembles, including a choir, bell/chime group, trio, 
quintet, and orchestra, all to praise God for the gift 
of music. Admission is free, with a voluntary offering 
collected at the end to benefit ADRA’s Education 
Project. Come and support these young musicians 
as they sing and play to help provide education for 
other children in need.

ADRA Thank you to all those who are supporting 
the ADRA Annual Appeal by taking Coin Card, Home 
boxes, etc. If you have filled your cards or Home 
Boxes please return them to Audrey by the last 
Sabbath in May. Please continue to support ADRA by 
attending the fund raising concert in aid of Children’s 
Education on 11th May at 7.30pm.

ADRA/SEC PARTY in the Park 26th May. Volunteers 
are requested for this event in the form of stewards.  
Please contact the pastoral team If you would like to 
help out.

ADRA 40TH ANNIVERSARY Fundraising Concert on 
Saturday 25th May at 5pm.

TRANSFERS IN (2ND READING) 
Matthew Herman from SEC Church to SPC
Pastor James Shepley from Cheltenham Church to SPC

THE FLOWERS IN THE CHURCH are given by Joy 
Bussey with thanks and praise to God for all His 
many blessings.

CONGRATULATIONS to Stanborough Primary 
School who have been awarded the Herts for 
Learning Wellbeing Quality Mark. This prestigious 
recognition is a testament to the school’s dedication 
to fostering an environment where the mental health 
and wellbeing of staff and students are prioritised. 
Congratulations to our entire school community for 
this remarkable accomplishment!


